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KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY
Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray
specially for people in a different area of the village
and its surroundings. During October we think of,
and pray for people living in: -

W/c Oct    7th Brookside
W/c Oct  14th Lower Brookside and Well Lane
W/c Oct  21st Hollow Lane and St John's School
W/c Oct  28th  Depmore Lane

We invite you to add your own prayers



Dear Readers

Community spirit is alive and well in Kingsley.  During
September many parents and children got together to clean up
the tennis courts at the Village Institute and now there are
regular Saturday tennis sessions for juniors.

Another community group have been planting the spring bulbs
around the entrance to the village.   And, of course, there are
the litter pickers and numerous groups who raise money for
charity.  All of them doing an excellent job and I’m sure you will
agree they deserve our thanks.

There was some good feedback to the articles published last
month about parking and also the one on hedges.  Please
make sure that your hedge isn’t one of the offenders!

Elizabeth

Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
by email to - ewilsonsecretarial@yahoo.co.uk

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk



KINGSLEY PARISH COUNCIL- September 2012

Councillor Update and the Local Plan
Kingsley CWAC Councillor, Ralph Oultram, reported to the Parish Council
that he hopes to continue discussions over the next couple of months about the
following issues: the Community Governance Review; the Local Plan
Preferred Policy Directions consultation; and the latest position on
improvements to the Sutton Weaver swing bridge.  If you have any queries or
concerns about any of these matters, please contact Councillor Oultram
directly: ralph.oultram@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk

For information, the closing date for you to make comments on Cheshire West
and Chester Council’s Local Plan Preferred Policy Directions consultation is
12 November.  The Council’s new Local Plan will set out how much, what
type and where new development should take place in the borough over 20
years.
Visit: www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk for details.

Tennis Club
One of the parish plan actions was to provide a tennis facility in the village.
We are delighted to report that a tennis club is currently being established at
the Village Institute and a tennis coach is being sought.  The Institute held an
open day in July for children to try out the tennis courts and there was an
excellent turn out.  Thanks specifically to Elizabeth Batey and Parish
Councillor, Fiona Crane, for arranging the day.  A special mention should also
be made of the parents who set to work to clear one of the courts of debris on
the day.  A real example of community spirit!

Kingsley Theatre Group
We are pleased to report that the ‘Kingsley Theatre Group’ is now up and
running.  The group is currently taking bookings to see the musicals ‘9 to 5’,

‘The Lion King’ and ‘Cats’ at theatre venues around the region.  Tickets are
selling fast.  Contact Parish Councillor, Ray Wilson, for further details on
01928 787678.

Spring Bulbs
You may have recently seen a number of volunteers in fluorescent jackets
along the verges around the village.  They were planting 1000’s of spring
bulbs - yet another example of the community working together to deliver an
action in the parish plan.  A huge thank you to all the volunteers - we look
forward to seeing the fruits of their labour in the spring.  We must also thank



Cheshire West and Chester Council for their financial contribution and advice
on the project.

Traffic and Transport
The new Traffic and Transport group, set up following concerns raised in the
parish plan, are doing an excellent job to address some of the issues we have
in Kingsley.  Their first major task has been to look at speeding.  I hope you
will support them in taking action to further investigate this issue and
ultimately try to improve the safety of our roads in the village. Contact
Councillor Moores (01928 787199) or Councillor Cliff (01928 788470) for
further information.

Christmas
We have a number of exciting proposals in the pipeline to bring some
Christmas sparkle to the village.  Watch this space for further updates as we
approach the festive season!

The Hurst Souperstars’
SOUP LUNCH

 Monday 8th October 2012
Noon to 1.00pm

*******************
Home-made Soups and Dessert, Tea or Coffee -

- only £2.50 all in.
*******************

"All proceeds for UNICEF
(United Nations Children's Fund)

"Jar of Grace" project
for children in developing countries suffering from

malnutrition



KINGSLEY TENNIS

The Tennis Open Morning was held at the Institute on 28 July. There has been a
regular junior attendance every Saturday since and continued support from parents.
The Institute’s groundsmen and the parents have done a great job to improve the
courts and we now have two courts available for use. Thanks to all involved!

We are currently concentrating on tennis for Juniors – we have 32 children (from age
4 to 14) on our list. We are in contact with an LTA-Qualified and Licensed Coach
with a view to organising regular coaching lessons for the children. If you are
interested in enrolling your child/children for lessons (the next Laura Robson or Andy
Murray?), please let me know either by telephone or by email (details below).

The cost for each child attending a group coaching session is likely to be around £3.50
for a one hour session and £6 for a two hour session. Junior Tennis Membership of
the Institute is also required.

There has also been interest expressed about Senior tennis in the future at the Institute
and it now seems sensible to set up a steering group of interested parties to consider
the formal establishment of a Tennis Club at the Institute. If you would like to be part
of this exciting new initiative in the village please contact me for further details.

If you would like to join us, annual fees are:

Tennis only – Junior £8, Adult £30 (includes general Institute membership)
Full membership – for whole family £52

Please contact Elizabeth Batey  Tel: 01928 788788 embatey@msn.com

KINGSLEY NEWSLETTERS ARE AVAILABLE
AT THE PHARMACY, POST OFFICE COUNTER,

RED BULL & THE HORSESHOE



LOCAL ARTIST SELECTED AS FINALIST ON TV
SHOW

Tony Evans, a local artist, has been selected as a finalist from a
nationwide entry to an arts and crafts T.V. programme to be screened
on BBC2 in mid October. The entrants were shortlisted and a filmed
selection was done some time ago. The chosen finalists were then
filmed again a couple of weeks ago with Paul Martin, the T.V.
presenter, for a series of ten programmes with a panel of experts
picking a winner from each show. These winners are to be given an
'opportunity'. The winners and the 'opportunity’ won't be revealed
until the programme is broadcast. It will be at tea time/early evening
and run nightly over a period of two weeks.  The show will be
entitled 'Paul Martin's Handmade in Britain'.

FRODSHAM AND DISTRICT ROUNDTABLE PRESENTS

FIREWORKS AND BONFIRE DISPLAY

SATURDAY 3 NOVEMBER
FRODSHAM COMMUNITY CENTRE

GATES OPEN 6.00PM
BONFIRE LIT 6.45PM
FIREWORKS 7.30PM

COSTS: ADULTS £3 CHILDREN £2 (under 16)
SUPPORTING LOCAL CHARITIES AND GOOD CAUSES

No sparklers or personal fireworks
www.frodshamroundtable.co.uk





It's messy!  It's church - but not as we know it!
Come and chill, chat, create, celebrate & eat.
It's for all the family with activities for all ages.

Different crafts are offered each month for both
children & adults. And ... surprises !

We finish with a short song and worship time, full of
interaction and fun.

So come & be a part of what is happening in Kingsley.
Messy Church is your church !!!

Who said church
had to be boring

The Hurst Methodist Church,
4.30 - 6.30 pm  on Thursday 4th October

ROOM AT THE TOP

Contact Brian Moores on 787442



THANK YOU

John Roberts and family would like to thank friends and neighbours
for their kind support, cards and donations after the death of his
beloved wife Pamela.

Donations, gratefully received, have been sent to help fund research
into leukemia and lymphona.





WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST
CHURCH
Minister:  Revd Steve Santry

Thursday  4th October
4.30 to 6.30 pm:  "Messy Church" for all the family
Sunday  7th October10.00 am : Morning Worship.  Mrs Christine
Dutton
6.30 pm at Blakelees : Harvest.  Mr Michael Ridley

Sunday  14th October
8.15 am:  Holy Communion.   Revd Steve Santry
10.00 am : All Age Worship. Mr Alan Carter
6.30 pm at Blakelees :  Communion.  Rev Steve Santry

Wednesday  17th October
8.00 pm: Café Church

Sunday  21st October
10.00 am :  Morning Worship.  Mr Brian C Moores
6.30 pm at Blakelees :  Mr J Kenneth Jackson

Sunday   28th Octobe
 10.00 am :  Morning Worship.  Professor Neville Ford
6.30 pm at Blakelees :   Revd Steve Santry



8:00 pm, Wednesday 19th September

@ THE HURST METHODIST CHURCH :

A new kind of Church - with a relaxed and

welcoming atmosphere, video presentations

and a live band.

THE KINGSLEY POPPY APPEAL 2012

We will again be conducting the Poppy Appeal in Kingsley, leading
up to Remembrance Sunday on 11th November.

Last year the total, which you raised, reached £2,813.27. This was
really fabulous. Thank you to everyone. The money raised really does
help past and current service men and women who are in real need,
through injury or in other ways.

This year there will be a door to door collection, as well as boxes in
local businesses. In order to cover the whole of Kingsley, a few more
collectors are needed. If you feel you can help with this please
contact Fiona Crane on 01928 787629."







KINGSLEY THEATRE GROUP

Advance tickets have been booked for

CATS
The musical

Thursday 11th April 2013
In the stalls at the Opera House, Manchester

Price £34 plus transport, which will be in the region of £13
Total cost £47pp

The.closing date for reservation and payment of ticket price is 25th

October
Transport will be invoiced  nearer the time

Or would you  like to know more about Kingsley theatre group then
contact me

Ray Wilson
E-mail  ray@wilson 5655.freeserve.co.uk

Or tel: 01928 787678



CHESTER  AID  TO  THE  HOMELESS  (C.A.T.H.)

I am a volunteer with C.A.T.H., a charity which Kingsley residents have
supported very generously with donations of clothes,towels & harvest
festival goodies, and money from the Garden Trail & Hurst  Soup Lunch.
We run a Drop In Centre and provide simple food in Chester but are
struggling due to a cut in funding.  It is amazing what we can produce with
only a toaster & microwave,but we are desperately short of some basics.   If
you should have any items lurking in your cupboards  which are still within
their SELL-BY DATE but you could spare I would be very happy to collect
them. TINS OF:- SOUP, STEW, MEALS IN A TIN. PKTS OF BISCUITS
would be very welcome.

Thank You.
Carol Davies  0192 8787312
e-mail cmd2bctw@yahoo.co.uk

Litter Pick Update

On Saturday 22nd September 10 of our litter pick team cleared the
village  of litter.  Thank you to all who helped to remove  10 bags of
litter. As always thank you to those who pick up litter as they walk
around the village.
The next litter picks will be on Saturday 20th October and Satur-
day 17th November. We will start at 10.00 am at the Community
Centre.
New helpers are always welcome. We provide all the equipment
needed.

FREE TO GOOD HOME

I have a new printer which needs different inks to the old one.  Now
surplus, I have on offer a Canon printer, two large black tanks ref
BCI 3eBK and one tank of each colour ref BCI 3eC, M, Y.    Yours,
if you can use them, free (or if you wish, for a small donation to
charity. )

 P Robinson, tel: 788794



Kingsley St John The Evangelist Parish Church

Vicar. Revd.Pete Rugen. 01928 787180
Curate. Revd. Gill Stanning. 01928 788623

October 7th Harvest Festival
10:00  Harvest Festival Service

October 14th 09:30  Morning Service
October 17th 20:00  Café Church (at the Hurst)
October 18th 10:00  Holy Communion
October  21st 09:30  Holy Communion

11:15  All Age Worship
October 28th 10:00  Worshipping together (at Crowton)

18:30 Encounter.  Contemporary Worship

ALL ARE VERY WELCOME

Wanted
We are looking to start a table tennis club at the Community Centre.
We have one table at the moment but need at least one or two more.

Does anyone have a table gathering dust at the back of a garage or shed
that we could use.

Transport is available.

If so then please give me a call.
Mike Butler 01928788125



REFLECTIONS
Bespoke Stained Glass,

 Leaded Lights, Mirrors and Gifts
Is having a

Stained Glass Garage
Sale

If you have ever considered working with
Stained and Tiffany glass, now is your
opportunity as I am having a sale of all
materials, tools and design pattern books I
have acquired over the years to enable you
to take up this interesting and engrossing
hobby.
The sale will be at Brookside House,
Brookside, Kingsley on Saturday 6th
October from 9.00am onwards and will also
include a selection of finished
candleholders, mirrors, seasonal
suncatchers etc. just in time for Christmas.
All items will be at half their original price or
less.





St John’s Church Kingsley
Present the

Bostock Singers
Directed by Alison Richards

In Concert
With a programme of light classics

and popular arrangements
In Kingsley Community Centre

Saturday October 13  2012
At 7.30 p.m.

Tickets £7.00
inc  Tea or Coffee with Cake and Biscuits

Tickets from Church Members or 01928 788314



The Kingsley Trades Goup meets every month for breakfast. The
objective of the group is to promote local tradespeople to the residents of
Kingsley and beyond.  Our existing members are AT YOUR
SERVICE………

Ian Bebbington - Helsby PCs

We provide a professional and personal service to domestic and business users
offering an at home or collection service covering any aspect of computer
repairs, upgrades, new system set ups, broadband or wireless problems.
Genuine advice and no call out fees. www.helsbypcs.co.uk  07747630371.

Steven Curwell -   T8 Design Ltd
T8 Design Ltd is a local architectural practice. We have experience in planning
and building applications for numerous fields of design and construction, from
contemporary to traditional, both large and small, always making the most of
the building’s space & surroundings using varied and sympathetic design.
WWW.t8dtc.co.uk  Tel 01928 788738

Stephen Ford – Joiner Carpenter
Time served tradesman offering to undertake all aspects of joinery work. 25
years experience, competitive prices and quality workmanship.  Contact
STEPHEN FORD JOINERY at 01829 760255 or 07940 106295

Kevin Foster – The Glazier
Fed up of trying to see through those misty/failed double glazed units?   Units
can be replaced in wood, pvc, and aluminium. Glazing for windows, doors,
patios, roof lights, and greenhouses, mirrors fitted. All types of glazing work
undertaken.  Your local independent tradesman with 30 years experience   Tel:
01928 787256

Frank Pilgrim. – Electrical Services
We specialise in electrical installation and testing work. We are an approved
N.I.C.E.I.C. Contractor, Part P registered.
Contact:  01928 788971  or  07711 258677



ALSO AT YOUR SERVICE:

Peter Littlemore -  Kingsley Travel
Kingsley Travel is your local private hire company, whether going on holiday, on
corporate travel or on a night out.  Kingsley Travel will provide a professional and
reliable service as we pay attention to detail and guarantee a friendly, professional
car service. Check our website for details: www.kingsleytravel.co.uk or ring 07803
125338

Joe Murphy – Handyman services
A professional handyman dedicated to providing a prompt reliable high standard
service where “no job is too small”.  Reasonable rates and ability to carry out a
wide variety of tasks including painting, plumbing, tiling, garden maintenance, jet
washing, and fencing. Customer satisfaction guaranteed. Please phone for a no-
obligation quote.
 Contact  07866 154107

Neil Robinson – Cheshire Handyman and Garden Services
Local tradesman. The prime aim is to provide a Professional Service at a Sensible
Price in the following areas:  Plumbing, Plastering, Painting (interior/exterior),
Decorating, Tiling, odd jobs including home maintenance . Jet Wash cleaning
service for patios etc
All aspects of Garden Maintenance for all seasons. All work fully insured.
Contact:  01928 787674  or  07944 954724

Eric Smith – Gas plumbing and heating services
Time served local tradesman offers gas, plumbing and central heating installation,
servicing and maintenance, gas safety checks, landlord certificates. Eric is a Gas
Safe registered and an approved contractor and member of the Chartered Institute
of Plumbing and Heating. Contact: 01928 788055 or 07931 906860

WELCOME TO A NEW WEBSITE
Click on www.kingsleymethodist.org.uk

for more information.





KINGSLEY  & NEWTON VILLAGE INSTITUTE
Top Road, Kingsley

WHAT’S ON IN OCTOBER

Monday  Bingo   3rd, 15th, 29th    7.30pm
    Zumba   Every week    6.00pm

Tuesday  Spanish`  Every week    9.45am
    Line dancing Every week    7.45pm

Wednesday  Quiz   5th, 17th     8.30pm

Thursday  Indoor bowls Every week    7.30pm
    Bridge   Every week    10.00am

Saturday  Tennis   Every week    2.00pm

Thank you to everyone who helped and took part in our end of season
bowling competition, sponsored by Mr & Mrs Gordon Haines and
Cheshire Cheesecakes.

The tennis courts are now in working order thanks to all who have
worked very hard the last few Saturdays.  We hope to continue on
Saturday afternoons during October.

The AGM will be held on Friday 23rd November at 8.00pm

The club is available for hire for parties etc.  Catering available
Contact:  01928 788505  You don’t have to be a member to book the
club.

Diary date - 9th December  Christmas Hot Pot Lunch.



THANK YOU

Firstly I would like to thank everyone who came to my surprise 60th
Birthday Party, I could not believe that you were all there for me,
and  that you had all kept it a secret, amazing!  Thank you for all the
gifts, I am slowly ploughing my way through all the alcohol, but it's
such a hard task!!! Thank You John for arranging the band as a gift,
you made the night, I am still waiting for our meal out! And Thank
you to my family for all their hard work in arranging it all without me
knowing, I still can't believe it I had absolutely no idea even when I
arrived at the hall.          Steve Wales

Secondly, Lindsay and I would like to Thank everyone who has
supported us at the Red Bull over the last nine years.  We have had
some wonderful times, too numerous to mention, but some that will
stick in our minds, The Royal Wedding Day and Jubilee the last two
New Years Eve's and our final night, but best of all our lasting
memory will be all the friends we made in that time, hopefully some
of whom will remain in our lives, they were good years but extremely
hard work, we are settling into our new life, relaxing and
experiencing life outside the pub.
We wish Naomi all the success in the Red Bull. It is extremely
important that you give her all your support to ensure the Bull
remains open in these hard times.

Finally Many  Thanks for all you good wishes, gifts and Good Luck
Cards, we look forward to seeing again in the Red Bull.

Steve and Lindsay Wales xxx









SHORT WALK - Wed 29 August 2012

Although the weather forecast was dismal, ten people turned up and parked
at the Abbey Arms before taking a short bus ride to Delamere School.
Crossing the large equestrian eventing course we walked up through the
woods to Summertrees, We then walked on footpaths around Tirley Garth,
returning back to the far east of Primrose Hill, passing the cattery in the
middle of the wood, eventually arriving back at the Abbey Arms for lunch.
Good views over the Clwydians and the Pennines (obviously in different
directions!) and no rain, made for a good walk and good company!

After heavy overnight rain 11  walkers met on 11 September for a walk at
Waverton, anticipating a wet outing. However, as it turned out, we enjoyed
sunny and breezy weather on our 8 mile walk.
We parked on the canalside car park at Egg Bridge. Leaving the village via
an estate footpath, field paths and tracks were accessed
to reach the village of Saighton. From the gates of the former Saighton
Grange, built in 1410 and now home of Abbeygate College a path was
taken to reach ' Waverton Approach ' one of the
four former private access roads to Eaton Hall. Leaving the estate road, the
route followed a minor road and track to reach the banks
of the Shropshire Union Canal at Golden Nook bridge from where paths
were taken
westwards passing Abbeydale House and Waverton Gorse Wood to regain
the canal
towpath at Salmon's Bridge for the last mile back to the car park.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month, meeting at the
Community Centre at 9.30am.  On the second Tuesday there is a long walk,
bring a packed lunch.  On the last Wednesday a short walk with a coffee
break and a pub lunch.  We are a friendly group.  For  more information tel.
787055 or visit our website at www.kingsley.walkers.btinternet.co.uk

KINGSLEY WALKING GROUP



8:00 pm, Wednesday 17th October
@ THE HURST METHODIST CHURCH :

More like a café than a Church? - but a far

more meaningful experience.
Relaxed and welcoming atmosphere, video presentations and

a live band.

A joint initiative of The Hurst Methodist Church and St John's Church

Kingsley & Newton Village Institute

Would like to thank Mr & Mrs Gordon Haines
and

Cheshire Cheesecakes
for once again sponsoring the end of season

Bowling Competition



LOSE WEIGHT EASILY
Hypnotic ‘Gastric’ Banding

Is Now Available in Frodsham
Special offer Hypno-Band price of

£279
For the four required sessions

(Payable, in advance for this offer. Normally £600.00)

Lose weight the easy way
Shrink your stomach the easy way

No diet with the easy way
No conscious exercise with the easy way

Your mind & I do this the easy way

Call Zoe at … Positive Mind Therapy for further details on
07925 907 404

info@positivemindtherapy.co.uk
www.positivemindtherapy.co.uk

YOUR AD COULD BE HERE

Advertising rates are
Quarter page - £5
Half page -  £10
Full page - £20



IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS

Established over 20 years

 Extensions
 Renovations
 Roofing
 Garden walls
 All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891



4-6-8 & 16 Seater Vehicles

Airport Transfers / Days & Nights Out
& All Other Occasions

Visit our Website : www.cheshiretravelservices.co.uk
Email : alison@cheshiretravelservices.co.uk

Tel : 01928 731756





Tea, Laughter & Company (TLC)

Beat those midweek blues and join us.. .

Every Wednesday from 10am t ill Midday

Kingsley Community Centre, Kingsley

Come along and join in the various activities or just sit and chat.

Just £2 for a morning of Tea, Refreshment and Activities

If anyone would like assistance with transport they should contact
the number below.

To register for a place or for more information contact

Home Instead Senior Care on01928 733020





insurance bliss @ barkerrobb
An opportunity for businesses, whether a sole trader or a corporation,
to have a personal relationship with your own independent broker,
who knows you and your business

NOW YOU CAN AVOID THE FRUSTRATIONS OF:
CALL CENTRES and speaking to strangers in foreign lands
HANGING ON for an interminable time and paying for the call

Don’t you have better things to do than that?

Let us look after your business insurance leaving you to look after
the business

 Email: insurancebliss@barkerrobb.co.uk or call 01928 787676

Barker Robb Insurance Solutions is a trading name of Marlborough Insurance Services
Limited who is authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority

Registered address 3 Myddelton Gardens, London N21 2PA Registered in England
number 4869102



E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860

Black Cat
Chimney Sweeps

Members Of THE NATIONAL ASSOCIAITON OF CHIMNEY SWEEPS

HETAS Approved Chimney Sweeps / Fully Insured / Certificates Issued

Calls Answered 8am—8pm 7 Days a Week

(Kingsley)01928-787428
(Northwich)01606-781714

www.blackcatsweeps.co.uk

Sweeping Across Cheshire Since 1992



Your local Private Hire Company.

Serving the community with a professional and reliable service.

Seats 1-7 people.

Airport Transfers, Race Days, Nights Out etc.

Corporate Accounts Welcome

Fully Licensed, CRB checked, & Insured.

Pre-bookings only

Tel: 07803 125 338
www.kingsleytravel.co.uk email: Peter@kingsleytravel.co.uk

Registration No.
NACS 94/341
HETAS 059-NACS-98



Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295



Holland Pharmacy- Kingsley
* FREE DELIVERY OF PRESCRIPTIONS 6 DAYS PER
 WEEK

* FREE BLISTER PACK SERVICE

* Free Prescription Collection Service From Your GP
Surgery

We can order and collect your prescriptions from your GP surgery
and deliver to your door free of charge each month. YES, ITS
FREE. We collect from THE ROCK, THE KNOLL, HELSBY,
WEAVERHAM, DANEBRIDGE, FIRDALE, SANDIWAY,
WATLING, RIVERSIDE and all other local surgeries.

* MINOR AILMENT SERVICE

* NO SMOKING SERVICE

Call us on 01928 788559 if you have any questions or just pop in
and we can explain these and all our other NHS services.

Please Support Your Local Pharmacy





DATES  IN  OCTOBER
Wed 3 Oct -  7.30 pm at KCC: Kingsley WI.  Vale Royal Women's Aid
Thu 4 Oct -  4.30 pm: Messy Church for all the family
Mon 8 Oct - Noon to 1.00 pm: Hurst Soup Lunch in aid of UNICEF
Tue 9 Oct - 7.45 for 8.00 pm at The Hurst: Talk by Harry Watson of NW
Air Ambulance
Fri 12 Oct -  2.00 to 4.00 pm at The Hurst:  Holistic Therapy
Sat 13 Oct - 7.30 pm at KCC:  St John's Church concert by the Bostock
Singers
Sun 14 Oct - 10.00 am at The Hurst: All Age Worship
Wed 13 Oct -  8.00 pm at The Hurst:  Café Church
Sat 20 Oct - 10.00 am from KCC:  Village litter pick
Mon 22 to Fri 26 Oct:  Half term
21 to 28 Oct One World Week
Thu 25 Oct - 2.30 pm at The Wyches, The Hurst: "Tea at Two-Thirty"

-----------------------------------------------------------------

SOME DATES IN NOVEMBER
Thu 1 Nov -  4.30 pm: Messy Church for all the Family
Wed 7 Nov -  7.30 pm at KCC: Kingsley WI  AGM.  Exhibition / recipe
book
Fri 9 Nov -  2.00 to 4.00 pm at The Hurst:  Holistic Therapy
Sun 11 Nov   Remembrance Sunday
- 10.00 am at St John's:  United Service.  Revd Peter Rugen
- 11.00 am: Remembrance Service at the Cenotaph
Mon 12 Nov - Noon to 1.00 pm: Hurst Soup Lunch
Wed 21 Nov -  8.00 pm at The Hurst:  Café Church


